TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING

SEPTEMBER 20th, 2010


The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, September 20th, 2010 at the Stanford Town Hall.  Supervisor Virginia Stern called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.


Roll Call:  

Mark D’Agostino – absent





Thomas Dewhirst – present





Christopher Flynn – absent





Johanna Shafer – present





Virginia Stern – present


A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to close this special meeting and go into the scheduled Public Hearing for Community Development Block Grant application suggestions.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

PUBLIC HEARING:

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT APPLICATION


Supervisor Stern reminded all that this public hearing was to receive comments from the public and not enter into a discussion at this time.  


Two proposals had been received, one from the Recreation Commission and one from the Highway Department.


The Rec. requested an application be submitted for a $75,000 “splash pad” water feature for the pond area.  The Highway Department requested that a Block Grant application be made for the repair of the Stissing Lane bridge.  Hwy. Supt. Myers had attached a copy of Dutchess County’s inspection report that showed this bridge as having serious deterioration.  No approximate cost of this project was submitted.

Erin Dewhirst, Jameson Hill Road – stated that she would love to see a splash park at the Recreation Park but it would be wiser to spend the money and get the Town’s “house” in order.  She added that she would like to see this project put in for next year, or for another grant, but now it would be better to get our own house in order, as it is a wonderful town.


With no other public comments, a motion to close the Public Hearing was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.  Discussion followed.  Councilman Dewhirst felt that the bridge should be taken care of.  Councilwoman Shafer agreed, as these priorities should be addressed as a safety issue, and could look into other ways to fund this Recreation project.  Supervisor Stern went over previously funded CDBG projects: the walking path in ’03, and the Church Lane culvert project that went from 2005 – 2007.  Johanna Shafer then made the motion for the Town to apply for a Community Development Block Grant to repair the Stissing Lane Bridge, seconded by Thomas Dewhirst, as per the following resolution.  Supervisor Stern mentioned that Morris Associates would prepare this application at no charge, as their community service involvement.

Resolution # 28 of 2010

Authorizing the Submission of the Fiscal Year 2011 Dutchess County Community Development Block Grant Application:

Project: Stissing Lane Bridge Repair

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford is participating in the Dutchess County Community Development Consortium for the Fiscal Year 2011, and

WHEREAS, input from citizens and groups has been received and considered, 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Dutchess County Community Development Consortium Fiscal Year 2011 application for the Town if Stanford is hereby approved.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the submission of said application to the Dutchess County Department of Planning and Development is hereby authorized.

Motion made by: Councilwoman Johanna Shafer


Seconded by: Councilman Thomas Dewhirst

Roll call vote as follows:
Councilman Mark D’Agostino – absent





Councilman Thomas Dewhirst – yes





Councilman Christopher Flynn – absent
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Councilwoman Johanna Shafer – yes





Supervisor Virginia Stern – yes

Dated: September 20, 2010

OTHER: A motion was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to transfer $39,825.00 from the Haunted House account to the General Fund.  Motion carried with 

all present voting in favor.  This motion was made to coincide with the budget transfer resolution approved at the September 9th, 2010 Town Board meeting.

With no other business to attend to, a motion to adjourn at 7:45 PM was made by Virginia Stern, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.   








Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell 








Town Clerk   

